KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

August 20, 2005, St. John Neumann

 The meeting was opened with all saying the Leader's Prayer

Those present:  Jim Heath, Lois Schering, Chris Lucheon, Carol Rummel, Debbie Ferreri,  Marianne Hartman and Father Alex.

Leaders group reunion sharing by all.

As palanca, Lois's Tuesday morning group has offered their rosary each day for this meeting.

Secretary:  Marianne

· The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.  Marianne thanked Carol for taking them.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Written reports were distributed and discussed.  

· It was agreed that $200.00 for each of the last two weekends should be donated to St. Therese in thanksgiving for the use of their facility .   Debbie will personally give the check to the new pastor.

· Treasurer will send the check register for the year to the secretary to keep as a permanent record.

· Debbie's zip code is 37311 - all records should be changed to reflect this.

· It was agreed that all postage costs should be posted under the Cursillo category that incurred the expense.

Pre-Cursillo: Carol

· Eleven (11) deposits have been received for the next Men's 

    weekend. Following up on seven (7) previous applications.

Cursillo:  Chris

· June 23, 2005 Men's weekend - 9 candidates.  St. Augustine parishioners took care of the kitchen.

· July 14, 2005  Women's weekend - 9 candidates.  Patty Varley

      and crew took care of the kitchen.  Sacred Heart helped with clean- 

      up of the facility.

· Deposit has been made for the Sept. men's weekend at Eagle Rock. 

     Clare Mathian will take care of the supplies

     Ray Bolton has volunteered to help with set-up at Eagle Rock.

· Guidelines for the kitchen crew at St. Therese are being prepared. 

· When a team member accepts the responsibility of assistant 

      coordinator for a weekend, he/she is expected to be a coordinator 

      soon afterwards.

· Duties of the assistant coordinator will be included in the weekend book of responsibilities.

· Chris will check on available weekends at Eagle Rock and St. Therese for March and Fall weekends, 2006.

· Eligible coordinators:  Men - Mike Carlson, Mark Reda, Bob Thomas, Joe Paladino

                                        Women - Debbie Ferreri, Esther Golightly, Peggy

     Humphrey, Lisa Morris, Toni Pacitti, Marilyn Reda, Shirley Real, Cindy 

                                                  Kradowski, Sara Carey and Judy Holt

Post Cursillo:   In Steve's absence Jim Heath reported  

· At the closing, nothing should  interfere with the vesting of the  crosses. (Naming songs etc.)  

· Non weekend musicians should take care of the music at the closing - those involved on the weekend  may be invited to join in but only if 

           they wish.

· Parish Reps are still needed.  (Mary Kay Wilson  will represent St.

          Alphonsus.)

· Jim will send list of duties to anyone interested in being parish rep.

School of Leaders: Lois

· Twenty one attended the May 14, 2005 SOL at St. Mary's in Johnson City.

· Several topics  are being considered  as a theme for next year.  

1) A Spiritual Development Program  (copy enclosed)\

2) Recruiting and sponsor responsibilities

3) Piety

4) Evangelization

5) Fundamentals of the weekend  

· Regional Team does one program a year - our schedule could work around their topic

· October Secretariat meeting will discuss dates, topics and location. Two or three from the host parish are needed to coordinate the day.

Spanish School of Leaders:  Lois

· Maria not available for the November SOL - it will be postponed until 

 2006..

· The diocese has been asked to set aside $4000.00 to support Spanish Cursillo weekends and team.  The Bishop is supportive but no definite word yet.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· Priests of the diocese will be contacted to give a talk on the Men's

  weekend in Sept. Will also invite them to the Regional conference at the 

    DuBose Conference Center in Monteagle, TN Oct. 28-30, 2006

· Regional Conference in Cincinnati, Ohio - Oct. 27-29, 2006.

Lay Director:  Jim Heath
· Notes from the National Cursillo:  

1)  Returning to original terminology - piety, study, action

     2)  Basic goal of Cursillo - realize how much God loves me

3) Evangelization of the world  Support each other  - develop support 

     groups and ultreya (evangelization will follow)

     4)  Friendship  - goal of ultreyas - a place of joy

     5)  We should be a walking tripod

· National Secretariat has requested our database to use for their annual appeal. We will agree if only for a one time use.  If anyone has an objection they should contact Jim Heath by e-mail.

· Changes were suggested to the by-laws.  They will be incorporated and the final draft will be presented at the Grand Ultreya on Saturday, Sept. 3, 2006. Approval will be voted on at the next secretariat meeting.

· Crossville will furnish food on Friday evening and snacks for the Regional Encounter.  Theme:  Building Christian Community.  Information and volunteers will be asked for at the Grand Ultreya on Sept. 3rd.  Several items as possibilities for sale were presented.  

· Lois and  Debbie will set up the Cursillo table at Ministeries Day.

· Candidates for the secretary position on the secretariat will be presented at the October meeting.  A new secretary will be appointed.

· Still searching for an editor for the Rooster Crows.  

· List of Action items will be e-mailed to all secretariat members.

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING ON OCTOBER 8, 2005 ROOM 206  -  OUR LADY OF FATIMA .

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Marianne Hartman

